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Minutes 

Farmington Village Center Committee 
May 9, 2019 

Town Hall Council Chambers 
6:00 PM  

 
Present                            Staff 
Bruce Charette                Rose Ponte     
Brian Connolly                 Kathy Blonski 
Betty Coykendall             Anna Savastano 
Sara Willett  
Liz Sanford 
Nancy Nickerson 
Ruth Grobe 
Michael Gurski 
Portia Corbett 
Kevin Ray  

 
 

A. Call to Order. 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 6:04 PM. 
 

B. Public Comment. 
 
C. Reading of the Minutes. 
 

1) To approve the attached April 11, 2019 minutes. (Attachment A) 
Upon a motion made and seconded (Sanford/Nickerson) it was unanimously 
VOTED: to approve the March 7, 2019 minutes.   

 
D. To provide feedback on the Sidewalks in the Study Area. 

Jef Faser presented BSC Group’s recommendation for sidewalks in the study area 
(Attachment 1.) One option presented was five feet concrete sidewalks on both sides of 
Main Street. The Committee had a lengthy discussion on the suggestion and came to 
the consensus that the Town should strive for five feet sidewalks where it is possible, but 
where it is not possible, the sidewalks will still be wide enough to comply with ADA laws. 
The Town will also attempt to save as many trees as possible and install “bump-outs” to 
further ensure handicapped accessibility. The Committee requested that BSC Group 
present the sidewalk plan in phases. They also discussed the possibility of the sidewalks 
being a color other than white. 
 
Town Manager, Kathy Blonski stressed the importance of repairing what is damaged 
before building new. 

 
E. To provide feedback on the Lighting in the Study Area. 

Jef Faser continued his presentation. The Committee and BSC Group agreed that lights 
do not need to be installed the entire length of Main Street, but rather lights should be 
strategically place at crosswalks for safety. Sara Willett shared her concern about light 
pollution in residential areas and BSC Group explained that they are exploring options to 
limit light pollution. Some of the solutions discussed were keeping the light color “soft” 



Minutes are considered “DRAFT” until approved by committee at next meeting. 
 

   
 

and possibly changing the lamp post shape to ensure the light was just going over the 
sidewalks. 

 
F. To provide feedback on the Gateways in the Study Area. 

The Committee discussed BSC Group’s ideas for Gateways. Particularly, the Committee 
wanted BSC group to focus on Farmington’s brand. Some of the characteristics used to 
describe Farmington’s brand were “history, affluence, elegance, and farming.” They felt 
that a gateway did not need to have signage but the brand could be signified with 
landscaping and stone pillars.  
 

G. Update from the Route 4 Triangle Island Sub-Committee. 
 
The sub-committee met on April 30, 2019 and recommended that a stamped concrete 
skirt be added to the island and additional stamped concrete be added for a platform for 
public art.  It was also decided that the Garden Club would develop an enhanced 
landscape plan.    
 
At the meeting, Ann Mullen of the Garden Club gave an update on the Garden Club’s 
landscaping plan so far. Their plan removes the majority of existing plantings from the 
island. She explained that the current plantings are not suitable for the conditions on the 
island. Their plan adds a variety of trees and shrubs that are sturdy and do not need to 
be watered frequently. These plants will also provide fragrance for anyone passing by 
and camouflaging of the posts and wires on the island. Additionally, the plantings on the 
island will complement the work being done by the FVGLA on the Farmington Green.  
 
 The Committee thanked Anne Mullen and the entire Garden Club for their efforts. 
 

H. Update on the Walking Tour Sub-Committee.  
Bruce Charette gave an update on the Walking Tour Sub-Committee. The sub-
committee met at 5:00pm on May 9th and decided to create a Town-produced map for 
the Study Area. The group decided on categories and members were assigned to 
develop lists of items to include in these categories. The category assignments are as 
follows: 
 

● Town Staff - Recreation (Town staff will also handle creating the map.) 
● EDC Commission - Businesses 
● Portia Corbett and Betty Coykendall - Historical, Cultural, Cemeteries 
● Sara Willett - Churches 

 
I. Update on Crosswalks in the Study Area. 

Kathy Blonski gave an update on crosswalks in the study area. At the April 11, 2019 
Farmington Village Center meeting the Committee recommended that she begin the 
process to install new crosswalks and handicap ramps at Route 10/Meadow Road, the 
Farmington Fire Station/School Street and Route 10.  Based on the direction from the 
Farmington Center Committee the Town has advertised to bid the decorative 
crosswalks/handicap ramps and the stamped concrete.  
 

J. Update on Parsons Property acquisition. (Attachment B) 
Kathy Blonski gave an update on the status of Parsons Property Acquisition. On April 
29, 2019 Town Staff and the Town Council Committee chairs gave testimony at a Public 
Hearing for the Government Administration and Elections Committee to amend the 2015 
Special Act No 15-1 Sec. 3. Committee member Sara Willett also came to support the 
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bill. This Special Act ensures that the DOT shall convey the parcel to the Town.  This will 
ensure the Town’s control and development of the important Gateway. The amendment 
that Farmington requested allows the Town to negotiate with the DOT and still guarantee 
that the DOT will convey the property to the Town of Farmington based on a negotiated 
price. 

 
Kathy and Rose met with DEEP to help navigate the State’s system for Brownfield 
Remediation. They have also reached out to a Licensed Environmental Professional to 
assist the Town in the process. 

   
K. Public Comment.  

Jay Tulin, 39 Timberline Drive 
Mr. Tulin asked a question regarding sidewalks in front of the plaza at Highland Park 
Market. 
 

L. Adjournment.  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. (Sanford/Corbett) 

 
cc:        Committee Members  
 Paula Ray, Town Clerk  
  

 
 

  
Respectfully Submitted, 
  

  
  
  
Anna Savastano 
 
 



1. Today’s Topics

▪ Lighting – where and style

▪ Gateways – where and style

▪ Sidewalks – where, size and material(s)

2. Next Steps
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Gateway Locations

Scott Swamp Road Route 6 Overpass Tunxis Street

High Street

Mountain Spring Road
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Plant Islands and Medians 
appearance and corrective action

Early Action Suggestions



Early Action Suggestions

Plant Islands 
appearance and 
corrective action



New Crosswalks and Ramps 
accessibility, safety and appearance

Early Action Suggestions



New Crosswalks and Ramps  
accessibility, safety and appearance

Early Action Suggestions



Hanging Flower Baskets on Bridge 
gateway into Village Center and appearance

Early Action Suggestions



Walking Tour
for residents, visitors  
local promotion

Early Action Suggestions



Public Art
placemaking, appearance, local culture 

Early Action Suggestions



Combine Island Planting with Public Art

Early Action Suggestions













Priority 
Matrix


